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On Monday, September 8, 2025, in Rabak, the capital of the White Nile State, a 

delegation from Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah Sudan met with Sheikh Abdullah Al-Nur Tutu, 

Imam and Khatib of the Asalaya Grand Masjid and Chairman of the Sudan Ulema 

Association, White Nile Branch, at his home in the Asalaya neighborhood.  

A delegation from Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah of Sudan met with Sheikh Abdullah Al-

Nur Tutu, Imam and Khatib of the Asalaya Grand Mosque and Chairman of the Sudan 

Scholars Authority, White Nile Branch, at his home in the Asalaya neighborhood. The 

delegation was led by the following Dr. Ahmad Mohammad, a member of Hizb ut 

Tahrir, and accompanied by Ustadh Faisal Madani, Abdul Majeed Osman Abu Hajar, 

and Al-Zein Abdul Rahman, members of Hizb ut Tahrir. The meeting was part of Hizb 

ut Tahrir's campaign to prevent the secession of Darfur. 

The head of the delegation, Dr. Ahmad, spoke about how the visit comes within 

the framework of the campaign launched by the party to prevent the secession of 

Darfur, explaining the American plan to separate Darfur, through the blood borders 

plan, by tearing apart what was torn apart, and how the plan is moving towards 

secession, just as it separated the south. He explained that a believer is not bitten 

from the same hole twice, so we will not allow the separation of Darfur, just as the 

south was separated, due to the right to self-determination. The head of the 

delegation stressed the importance of the unity of the Ummah, which is a vital issue, 

and that the Ummah cannot prevent the projects of the kuffar except by establishing 

the Khilafah (Caliphate) that unites it. 

After thanking the party, the sheikh eloquently explained, "A visit regarding this 

matter related to the Islamic Ummah and its unity in these (few) hours is not 

sufficient." He said, "The West is plotting against the Ummah and hatching 

conspiracies day and night." He explicitly asked, "What exactly is required of me?" 

We told him, "Work to educate people to thwart the plan to separate Darfur, and that 

people must know that there is no path except through the unity of the Ummah 

through the establishment of the Khilafah Rashidah (Rightly-Guided Caliphate)." 

The sheikh concluded his speech by thanking the party's members and said, "This 

was the first time he had met members from Hizb ut Tahrir during a visit to him. 

However, he had read about them and did visit a book fair in 2012." He pledged that 

the rest of his life would be devoted to serving the Ummah's unity project, Allah 

willing, and said, "The covenant is with Allah.” 
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